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             Website 
www.lowestoftdial.co.uk
8th October 2017
To:-

Town and Parish Councils

in the Lowestoft and Waveney area.
Dear Councillors,

I am sure you will have heard of the D.I.A.L. organisation which covers the whole of Lowestoft and Waveney. Just in case you do not know about us, I have attached a paper of “D.I.A.L. facts”, which explains all about the charity. Please do read that in addition to this letter.
You may have seen in the press over the last months that D.I.A.L. has been going through a very difficult time. Our Treasurer fraudulently doctored accounts, forged signatures and altered bank statements, which enabled him to empty our bank accounts and run off with all our money and reserves. He was also able to deceive our Independent examiners for the past six years!

Thankfully, he is now in prison, and we are gradually getting sorted. We have completely overhauled our Financial policies and controls in line with advice from the Charity Commission, and these have been accepted by Suffolk County Council and Waveney District Council. Through generous donations from the public and supporting funders, together with our insurance, we now have enough to pay the staff for the next six months and to continue the very valuable service which D.I.A.L. provides.
Where we have a problem is we have very little in reserves. All major funders like the banks or the Lottery, and even the Charity Commission itself, expect a charity to have six months running costs in reserve. This means that we have to try and raise about £50.000 to show them that we can continue into the future as a sustainable organisation. At the moment, this is holding us back in our fundraising for the larger “pots” of money.
D.I.A.L. is therefore asking for your help. We know that Parish Councils and even Town Councils do not have a lot of money, but joined together donations from yourselves could go some way to achieving our goal. As you will see from the D.I.A.L. Facts sheet, we support some of the most vulnerable people in Lowestoft and Waveney. At a time when benefits like the Personal Independence Payment and Universal Credit are making lives very difficult for so many people, we cannot let them down. There have been times in the last six months when I thought we would have to close down, but having been involved with D.I.A.L. myself for 31 years, I am determined that we will continue for the benefit of people of all ages and all disabilities.
Yours faithfully,

              Margaret Oldham M.B.E. – Chairman of D.I.A.L. – Lowestoft and Waveney
Registered Charity No. 296844
Affiliated to D.I.A.L. UK
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